Wendron Parish Council

www.wendronparishcouncil.org.uk

C.F.P.Chapman
Clerk to the Council
Chy Lean
St Keverne Road
Mawgan,
Helston
Cornwall TR12 6AY
telephone 01326 221648
parish.clerk3@btinternet.com

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of Wendron Parish held on Monday May 9, 2022 at 7.00pm Penmarth Methodist Sunday School. Chairman of the Council, Cllr Mrs Moyle, presiding, Mr C Chapman (Parish Clerk) in attendance.

Present: CCllr Dr Jenkin, Cllr Durkin, Cllr Mrs Hampton, Cllr Law and Cllr Looker.

The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting.

1 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllr van den Berg, Cllr Mrs Borman and Cllr Mitchell Cllr Ferris.

2 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

It was agreed that the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday, May 17, 2021 were a true record at the meeting on June 14, 2022 when the Chairman signed them as such. Cllr Durkin proposed, Cllr Looker seconded and it was agreed to adopt these minutes formally.

3 REPORT FROM THE CHAIRMAN

The Chairman, Cllr Mrs Moyle, said

- "At least this year has become more normal and we are now back to face to face meetings. We welcome two new members Cllr Law and Cllr Wedlake, who has since moved on.
- "Cllr Durkin has established a Neighbourhood Watch and a Speed Watch in the Porkellis and Carnkie areas and also administers our Facebook page which is increasingly popular. Earlier in the year Cllrs Durkin and Looker took an interest in the Wendron Leats and Helston Kennels Project on our behalf. We made a visit to St Day to see the geo-thermal plant in operation there and some of us visited their presentation at Wendron Cricket Club.
- "Funding has been granted by the National Lottery towards our Platinum Jubilee Trail thanks to Cllr Law. We have also been granted funding by the Community Network Panel for a much needed walkway/footpath on the southern side of Stithians Lake Causeway leading across to Penmarth.
- "Cllrs Borman, Ferris and Law have been taking forward the Neighbourhood Plan and have completed the wording of the questionnaire which is now ready to go to the printers for printing and posting.
- "New play equipment had been bought for Carnkie Play area and is waiting to be installed. Purchase of the Memorial Garden in Porkellis, from the Enys Estate, is on-going and we are hoping it will be completed before the Jubilee.
- "Cllr Law is spearheading our Platinum Jubilee Celebrations which will include a Platinum Trail, celebrations in our three village halls at Porkellis, Carnkie and Penmarth, and tree planting for HM the Queen's Green Canopy.
- "The Community Governance Review is still undecided. Cllrs Durkin and Law did some door to door letter deliveries at the Park an Daras Estate as a form of consultation with the residents.
- "We have commented on fifty-eight planning applications and several enforcements."
- "2022 has been a difficult year for me personally as my son has been critically ill in Treliske ICU so I thank all the councillors who stepped forward and stood in for me when needed, I am pleased to say that Simon is recovering well and is now in a general ward receiving ongoing treatment and re-hab.
- "My thanks go to our clerk Colin Chapman, our CCllr Dr Loveday Jenkin and last, but not least, to all the councillors for their help and support during the last year. It is you who make it all possible."

4 FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE YEAR TO MARCH 31, 2022

The Clerk presented the Financial Report for the year 2021 - 2022. In brief, this showed that Wendon Parish Council had started the year with a reserve of £58,868.83 and ended it with a reserve of £50,736.05 The

Community Grant Fund (to be used solely for capital expenditure outside the expected range of a Parish Council) currently stands at £6,552.48 The Clerk reported that the Internal Auditor (Peter Richards, formerly KDC Chief Auditor) had signed off the accounts without comment.

The Chairman concluded the meeting by asking those parishioners present if they had any questions or views about the actions of the Parish Council.

There being no questions, the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

Agreed for accuracy at the Ordinary Parish Council Meeting on June 13, 2022

Chairman

Formally adopted at the Annual Parish Meeting on May 8, 2023

Chairman